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The Year of the Foxglove - photograph by Christiana Carter 
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Dear Fellow Gardeners: 
 
As May rolls in, it is certainly bringing it’s share of rain.  
Everything is starting to “green up”, the trees are budding 
out, bulbs coming up and spring flowering shrubs are starting 
to bloom.  We are all anxiously awaiting the bloom of the 
tulips planted for Canada’s 150th Anniversary.  A little sun and 
some warm weather should have them showing for us in the 
next few weeks. 
 
19 of our members attended the District 17 Annual General 
Meeting held Saturday, April 22nd at the Four Seasons Golf 
Club in Claremont.   The absolute highlight of the day was the 
Flower Design presentation by Lizzie Matheson, a British-
born, now Canadian resident, who has had the honour of 
winning a Bronze medal at the highly esteemed Chelsea 
Flower Show.   Her designs were not only incredible but she 
is extremely engaging, entertaining and funny!    Also at the 
meeting, our very own Rick Causton was elected as the 
Director of OHA District 17!  Congratulations Rick! 
 
A few reminders in this newsletter about the upcoming Plant 
& Bake Sale, Design Workshop, and request for garden 
maintenance volunteers, as well as a brief description of our 
Society Seeds and plug for this year.   Don’t forget to pick up 
your Lavender plug from Angie at this month’s meeting. 
 
Have a great month!    Sandee 
 Sandee 
 
 
 
 

June Meeting ς Celebration 
 

By now you should all have received an 
invitation for you and your Spouse/Partner 
to join us in celebrating the 50th Anniversary 
of our Garden Club on Wednesday, June 14th 
at 7:00 pm.   This will be a special occasion 
for us and, in conjunction with Canada’s 
150th Birthday this year, a great evening to 
celebrate!   Please remember to RSVP! 
 
Fabulous refreshments will be served and 
we invite you to participate by submitting 
your beautiful flowers, vegetables and 
especially the celebratory flower designs, as 
outlined on page 16 of our Yearbook! 

 
 
 

Upcoming Events 
 
Wednesday, May 10th:  “Planting by the Moon”.   Guest speaker:  Kathryn Aunger.    Flower Show. 
Saturday, May 27th: PLANT & BAKE SALE – 9:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. at the Parkette on Brock 

Street, next to Coffee Time. 
Wednesday, June 14th: Our 50th Anniversary Party (for Members & Invitees Only).  Flower Show. 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A FEW REMINDERS 
 
Plant and Bake Sale – is on Saturday, May 27th at the Parkette on Brock Street, next to Coffee Time.  
This is a great fundraiser for us and draws a lot of people.  As you clean up your garden, please pot up 
and label any plants and bring them to the Parkette Saturday morning before 8:30 am.   If you need to 
make other arrangements prior to the Saturday, please speak with Angie.   
 
Baked goods are also needed and sell out quickly.   Brownies, tarts, pies, loaves, cookies and muffins 
are the best sellers and sell out quickly.  Please see Pam re any questions on baked goods. 
 
Tips and Tricks for Showing – Flower Design workshop at Sharon BognarΩs home (14449 Concession 
6 in Udora) on Sunday, May 28th at 2:00 pm.   RSVP by May 20th to yr@powergate.ca or 905-852-
7232.  Great opportunity to get design tips and ideas, and have a fun, learning day with fellow 
members. 
 
Garden Maintenance – Our Garden Club maintains a number of the Uxbridge gardens – Seniors’ 
Centre, Cecelia LeDrew Memorial Garden (Seniors’ Centre), Uxbridge Library (upper), Children’s 
Library Garden (lower), Cenotaph and the Train Station.  Volunteers are needed to help maintain 
these gardens – usually two volunteers for a two-week period.  Please see Rick Causton if you are 
able to help out with this. 
 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 
 
We would like to welcome back all our members 
and especially welcome new members: 
 

¶ Heather Bayliss 

¶ Wendee Beach 

¶ Brenda Bertram 

¶ Doris Clarke 

¶ Paula Doyle 

¶ Diane Reilly 

¶ Ursula Sweeney 

¶ Karen Viggiani 

¶ Aldine Wick 
 
We always welcome and encourage feedback, 
ideas and suggestions from our members.  Please 
speak to anyone on the Executive, or if you prefer 
to remain anonymous, we have a “Suggestion 
Box” on the front desk at each meeting where you 
can deposit your comments/suggestions in 
writing. 
 
 

SOCIETY SEEDS & PLUG ς 2017 
 

Zinnia “Rose Starlight” – This year’s Flower seed 
is the Zinnia “marylandica” – Variety ‘Zahara 
Starlight Rose’.   It has a compact habit, with both 
plant height and plant width of 12 – 18 inches.   
Size of blooms is approximately 2 ½ inches, 
blooming early summer through late summer.  
Needs full sun for best performance; is drought, 
heat and humidity tolerant and is happy in either 
dry or moist soil.  Resistant to powdery mildew. 
 
Monte Gusto Pole Bean – This year’s Vegetable 
seed, Monte Gusto Pole Bean is a high yielding 
yellow wax pole bean with great flavour, colour 
and texture.  This is a French climbing bean that 
produces a great crop of beans up to 10 inches 
long.  The pods distribute well over the vine and 
mature over an extended period, bringing a 
steady crop of beans to your garden. 60 days to 
maturity. 
 
Lavender Hidcote – This year’s Herb is a compact 
English Lavender, growing a maximum of 18 – 20 
inches tall.  It needs full sun and can be 
transplanted into a pot or the garden.  It has 
highly fragrant deep purple-blue flowers, and is 
equally great used fresh or dried. 
 
 
 

DONΩT FORGET TO PICK UP YOUR LAVENDER 
PLUG from Angie Andruss at the May 

Meeting!! 

mailto:yr@powergate.ca


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

THE INN GARDEN 
 
Sharon Bognar would like to introduce us to The Inn Garden, located at her home at 14449 6th 
Concession (off Ravenshoe) in North Uxbridge.   Phone:  (705) 228-8188. 
 
Open April 15th through August, we sell plants, bulbs and cut flowers in season.  This year we have 
impatiens, geraniums, coleus, gerberas, 6 varieties of begonias, petunias, pansies, crocosmias, callas, 
and many, many more.    PLEASE CALL BEFORE COMING! 

OUR SPONSORS 
 

We would sincerely like to thank all of our sponsors for once again so generously supporting our 
Garden Club!  Please take the time to go through our Yearbook and support our sponsors!  When you 
frequent their businesses, please also take the time to let them know you are a Horticultural Club 
member and that we appreciate their sponsorship! 
 
We also have some new sponsors this year.   If you are not familiar with some of these, please check 
them out!   You may find some products and/or services you didn’t know we had here locally.   

UXBRIDGE FARMERSΩ MARKET 
 

The Uxbridge Farmers’ Market is changing venues this year.  Starting Sunday, May 21st 
and running every Sunday through the end of October, the Market will be located at 
the Second Wedge Brewing Company at 14 Victoria Street here in Uxbridge, in the 
south parking lot.  The Market will run every Sunday from 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. and 
feature farm fresh food.    Please support our local farmers! 

MEMBERSHIP PRIVILEGES 
 
As a member of the Uxbridge Horticultural Society, 
the following business offer discounts to you as a 
member.  You must make your discount claim 
before you purchase and have your membership 
card with you. 
 

¶ Canadian Tire Uxbridge (10% for plant 
material only) 

¶ Handlebar Hostas (10%) 

¶ Today’s Natural Solutions (10% of 
regular priced supplements) 

¶ Sheridan Nurseries Whitby (10%) 

OHA ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING – 
JULY 2017 

 
The OHA 2017 AGM will be held this year in 
Richmond Hill at the Sheraton Complex on July 
21st to 23rd.   This year’s theme is environmentally 
based – “Green from Shore to Shore”.   A robust 
slate of speakers, seminars, bus tours, dinners, 
etc., is scheduled and you can take in one day, two 
days or all three – whatever works for you.    
 
Please see the Garden Ontario website for full 
information, including registration at: 
 
http://www.gardenontario.org/sho/up_conf.php 



        

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Above left:   Gillian Iszard, Christiana Carter, 
Yvonne de Ruiter & Nancy Vincent 

Above right:   OHA District 17 Executive for 2017 
Asst. Director Elaine Davidson, Director Rick 
Causton, Secretary  Aileen Perry & Asst. Director 
Kathy Allen.  Installed by District 4 Director 
Diane Westlake. 

Left:  Guest speaker / presenter Lizzie Matheson working on one of her creations.  
Right:  LizzieΩs Madame Butterfly themed flower design.  

DISTRICT 17 AGM AWARDS 
 

Congratulations to Angie Andruss for her Best in Show Photo! 
 
Congratulations as well to Yvonne de Ruiter for her 2nd Prize awarded for Bookmark 
Design! 
 

άThe worldΩs favorite season is the spring!   All things seem possible in May.έ   …… Edwin Way Teale 


